
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

 

  

   

   
   
 

  

  

 

 

 

John Paul College,  Rotorua  
Whitworth Road, Rotorua. www.jpc.school.nz Ph: 07 3478 795 Fx: 07 3461 271 

A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE JOHN PAUL COLLEGE COMMUNITY 
   Term 3, Issue 29      21st September 2020 

Ma te pono Me te aroha ï Through Faith and Love 

2020 School Theme :    
ñCarpe Diemò ï Seize the Day 

  

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 
Kia Ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa, Greetings 
SCHOOL LEAVERS  
If your son or daughter intends to leave JPC at the end of the year, the school needs to know as soon as possible, 
as we have students on the waiting list. 
JPC COMMUNITY DAY    
As in previous years, please note JPC Community Day will take place on Monday 23rd November for students in 
Years 7-10.  JPC Community Day is to support our hardworking PTA.  It is also a Teacher Only Day. If you have a 
job available for a student, please contact the School Office.  Letters will be sent home early in Term 4. 
STUDY BREAK: YEARS 11-13 
The next two weeks are critical for students in Years 11-13. It is essential that they take time for a good break over 
the holidays but equally, they should devote some time to: 
  X Complete all assignments and assessments 

X Know how many credits they have gained and what needs to be achieved 
X Put in place a study timetable 
X Start reviewing previous exam papers 
X Attend extra tutorials 
X Preparing for external exams which commence Monday 16th November (8 weeks away) 

 
Some students are at risk of not achieving NCEA. It is essential that maximum effort is put in over the next two 
months to ensure success for all our NCEA students. 
 
SPRING BREAK 
With the worst of the winter weather behind us, may I take this opportunity  
to wish staff and students a restful break. Term 4 promises to be an exciting  
and challenging Term. 
God bless 

Patrick Walsh 
Principal 
 
 

üüSENIOR END OF YEAR DATESûû 
Tue 10th November 1.00pm ï 3.00pm Senior Co-Curricular Prize Giving 
Thu 12th November 12.00pm - 1.00pm Senior End of Year Mass 
Thu 12th November 6.00pm ï 9.00pm Senior Prize Giving / Graduation 
Mon 16th November  NCEA & Scholarship Exams Commence 
 
Although students are on study leave from Thursday 12th November, parents and students are reminded 

that teachers will be available and contactable throughout the examination period. 
Teachers are also available in their timetabled times in the fourth week of Term 4 for students who wish to 

come in and have extra tuition. 
 
 

 

AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAMME 
Thank you to all students who have attended our after school programmes.  
We will only be running a transition programme for year 6 students in term 4.  
Our after school sessions will resume in term 1 2021. 
The teacher assistants operating the programme will be sending out progress reports. 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me on paulene.walsh@jpc.school.nz. 
 
Paulene Walsh 
Leader of learning support at JPC and Rotorua Hub of The Faith Based Kahui Ako 

 

http://www.jpc.co.nz/
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Kia ora tǕtou from the Counsellors 

Welcome to JPCôs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mental Health Awareness Week 2020 

Here is an outline for the week's activities: 
  
Monday - Bad Hair Day: 
Some days we look and feel great and some days we just don't! This is OK! Today's message is about accepting 
that bad days happen and we can get through them just fine.  
(Students might want to do their hair in a weird and wacky hair-do to represent this idea) 
  
Tuesday - Gumboot Day: 
Originally scheduled for earlier this year but postponed due to Covid, this day is championed by Mike King and 
represents how living with depression is like wading through thick mud in gumboots - relentless and exhausting! 
(Students can wear gumboots to school for the day) 
  
Wednesday - Pink Shirt Day: 
This is a full on, wackier the better, PINK MUFTI DAY to promote tolerance, kindness and inclusion as we stand 
together against bullying. Gold coin donation is voluntary and all proceeds will be donated to the NZMHF 
  
Thursday - Minorities Day: 
An opportunity for students to support and embrace all minority groups whether ethnic, such as Muslim (in the 
wake of the Christchurch mosque tragedy) or #Blacklivesmatter or LGBTQI+ or anything else. At lunchtime in the 
quad, students will have the opportunity to use chalk to write messages of encouragement to any minority group. 
  
We look forward to sharing photos with you next term about all the positive events that take place at school this 
week. 
  
Nga mihi 
Nancy Macmillan nancy.macmillan@jpc.school.nz  Ph 3478795 Extn 8854  
Neil Carter neil.carter@jpc.school.nz  Ph 3478795 Extn 8808 
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This weekôs Maori phrase: 

Whakamaua tǾ potae me Ǿ mǾhiti pango.  
Wear your hat and sunglasses. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

  
 

 

  

A DIFFERENT APPROACH  TO CHRISTMAS SHOEBOXES 2020 
This year with the effects of Covid 19, we are adapting the annual shoebox  
collection. We have made the decision at JPC not to take part in the Samaritan  
Purse collection, but instead focus on collecting and making up boxes for local 
children and families who are suffering from the economic difficulties caused by 
the pandemic. 
 
During the last two weeks of this term and the first three weeks of next term, we  
will be collecting items or boxes to be distributed via organisations in our local  
community i.e St Vincent de Paul and those working with our homeless  
community as well as anyone within our own JPC community. 
 
Another important difference is we donôt have boxes this year! So if you have an  
empty shoebox lying around (or you can obtain one from a local shoe shop)  
that you donôt need, please send it in - even better cover it with nice paper first (but please make sure it still 
opens!). 
 
If you would like to contribute to JPC Christmas Shoebox collection this year there are three options. 
1  Find a box, cover it in colourful paper (but still make sure it opens) and fill it with gifts (see below) 
2  Send in small gifts to help make up a box (again see below) 
3  Give a small monetary donation and we will buy appropriate gifts  
 
Gift ideas (as per the usual) 
Small soft toy   Board games/ puzzles  Stationary/ colouring books/ puzzle books 
T-shirt/ jandals/ beany/ cap Pencils/ pencil case/ sharpener Water toys/ ball/ jumbo chalk 
 
But, this year, other items we canôt usually put in 
Toothpaste/brush Shampoo/hair jewellery/brush/comb Lollies  Reading books/playing cards 

Christmas treat/ ornament  Shower gel/ soap/ flannel/ deodorant   
 
Try to think of the age range, buying things for younger children is popular, but remember the teenagers too! 

We know that these are trying times, so any and all contributions are welcome; we just ask that if the item is ópre-
lovedô that it is in good condition i.e clean, unstained 

Please drop items either to Mrs Rowles at the public reception or directly to RSC2. 

Thank you in anticipation  

Mrs Bloomfield.  For further information please email: karen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz  

 

 

òTeach your children early the love of reading and in this you will 
nourish their imaginations 

This is the greatest gift after love 
That a parent can bestow on a growing mind 

If you read one good book a month to your kids you will do more 
for their education 

Than an entire education system will do in ten yearsò 
~ Bryce Courtenay 

 
Paulene Walsh & Amerents Hilbink 
Literacy Coordinators 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 

Donôt forget to put your 

clocks forward one hour 

at bedtime this Saturday  
 

JPC COLLECTING FOR THE SVDP FOOD BANK 
A huge thank you to those families who contributed to 
our collection of goods for the food bank. The SVDP 
Food Bank has been appreciative and helped many 
struggling families this winter. 
We are still accepting donated  
goods during September 

Mrs G Cook 
Teacher in Charge      
  

 

http://www.korero.maori.nz/sound/summer/8-vo.mp3
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TE WIKI O TE REO  MǔORI JPC ACTIVITIES 
Date: 21st- 24th Mahuru (September) 

 

Education Perfect: Whakataetae Reo MǕori competition starts next Monday, 14th Mahuru (Sep), at 9am. All 
students who have an EP account are registered to participate in this, if they would like to.  
Te Ahurei o nga kura katorika - Catholic Schools Cultural Festival: Due to Covid, this event (Saturday 26th 
Mahuru (Sept) has been rescheduled to Term 4 

 

RǕhina ï  
Monday 21st 

RǕtu ï  
Tuesday 22nd 

RǕapa ï  
Wednesday 23 

RǕpare - Thursday 
24 

Te wiki o te reo mǕori kupu  
Scavenger hunt.  

Te wiki o te reo 
mǕori kupu  
Scavenger hunt.  

Te wiki o te reo 
mǕori kupu  
Scavenger hunt.  

Te wiki o te reo 
mǕori kupu  
Scavenger hunt.  

Lunch time Lunch time Lunch time Lunch time 

Miha MǕori Practice 

2pm - Whare Tapere 

Guest speakers promoting Te Reo MǕori. 
Te Kapunga Dews - Former CEO of PFOlsen 
who is set to lead a Million-dollar MǕori land 
owners forestry project 
Che Milne -  Director for Arataua Media - T.V 
and online content, marketing and 
communications. Prizes up for grabs!! 

Korero cafe 
 

Kemu/Game 

Rakau competition 

Kapa Haka practice 
 

Kemu/Game 

Pukana 

 

 

Kemu/Game 

Kahoot Reo Maori  
team quiz 
 

Faculties Te Wiki o Te Reo MǕori  

Languages, Humanities 
Mathematics, Science, Arts 

Greetings in maori 

HP/E Sports Director - Arthur Falkner applying for funding for Ki-O-Rahi equipment. 
Warm - up activities using Te Reo Maori (battleships, THôs game using cones 
maunga/moana 

Action games - Kia tekau, whano whano) 
Activities - Ti uru, Tapa Wae,  

Religious Education Prayers in Te Reo 

Careers Nga mahi a nga tupuna (Careers of our ancestors) 

 



 

UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 
MONDAYS and WEDNESDAYS 

8am ï 2pm 

NB: Summer uniform changeover  
from 1st day of Term 4 

 
The uniform shop will be open 

Friday October 9th 9.00am-2.00pm 
To save time purchase uniforms prior 

online www.jpc.school.nz 
 

(and exchange as needed at time of pick up)  

 
 

  άChildren outgrown their summer uniformsΚέ 
The PTA are welcoming donations of used uniforms in 
good condition for their next sale, for the changeover 

into summer uniform in Term 4. 
Please bring your donations to the main reception.  

Thank you 
 

xy congr a t ul a t ions xy 
To our achievers  ̧well done!  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DATE  Sunday, 29th November 2020 
LOCATION Kuirau Park, Rotorua 
ENTRY AGE Entry is open to all 7 to 15 year olds. 

Based on age on event day) 

 
John Paul College has a School Group set up. Entries are 
online only. 
Visit site: https://tryathlon.co.nz/ 
Enter the Rotorua event now to secure the special 
Early Bird price. 
Please note: JPC link below will be active from  
Friday 11th September when general entries open. 
 

 

 

WAIKATO BOP SECONDAR Y SCHOOLS 

SKATEBOARDING CHAMPI ONSHIPS 

Held at Leamington Skate Rink, Cambridge recently. 
Noah Crawford did really well for his first competition  
making the semi-finals and had an amazing day.  
 

SMOKEFREE ROCK QUEST 2020 
A band comprising of 3 John Paul College students 
has taken out 3rd place in the regional competition 
for the Smokefree Rock Quest 2020. The band, 
Sunbather, performed two original songs and gained 
high praise from the judges for their originality and 
strong rhythm section 

. 

 
 
The JPC part of the band is made up of - 
Yr 10 Patrick Gillespie- bass guitar 
Yr 10 Jack Sewell - guitar 
Yr 10 Jack Cooke -drums 
The band also has one student from Rotorua Girlsô 
High School and one from Rotorua Intermediate 
School. 
This is a great achievement from a young band with 
their first entry into the Smokefree RockQuest. 

Submitted by parent 

 

https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?
E=40589&G=118211 
 

http://www.jpc.school.nz/
https://tryathlon.co.nz/
https://mandrillapp.com/track/click/30998792/www.sanitarium.co.nz?p=
https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=40589&G=118211
https://www.registernow.com.au/secure/Register.aspx?E=40589&G=118211


 ICAS RESULTS 2020  
Congratulations to the students who participated in the ICAS assessments held recently. Listed below are the 
Distinction and High Distinction results for our students: 
English  

Level  Distinction High Distinction 

Year 7 James McGregor 
Kevin Wu 

 

Year 8 Joseph Carter 
Rhianna Lonsdale 
Demi Yang 

Annabelle Hogan 
 

Year 10 Chloe Chutuape  

 
Science 

Level Distinction High Distinction 

Year 7 Kyle Hall 
James McGregor 
Ariel Muchirahondo 
Max Slack 
Kevin Wu 

 

Year 8  Ben Breeze 
Annabelle Hogan 
Lachlan Hogan 

 

Year 9 Robert K C Khatri 
Aaron Muchirahondo 

 

 Year 10   Ranithu Sendiv Rodrigo 
Hannah Seo 

 
Mathematics 

Level Distinction High Distinction 

Year 7 Kyle Hall 
James McGregor 
Kevin Wu 

Charles Meruisse 

Year 8 Lachlan Hogan  

Year 9 Juan Luna Aaron Muchirahondo 

Year 10  Ranithu Rodrigo 

 
Digital Technology 

Level Distinction High Distinction 

Year 7   Kevin Wu 

Year 8 Ben Breeze 
Joseph Carter 
Nyla Fulo 
Annabelle Hogan 
Lachlan Hogan 

 

Year 9 Aaron Muchirahondo  
Year 10 Hannah Seo Ranithu Sendiv 

Rodrigo 
 
Spelling Bee 

Level Distinction High Distinction 
Year 7 Ariel Muchirahondo Kevin Wu 
Year 8 Alan Antony 

Harrison Roberts-
Brake 

Rhianna Lonsdale 

 



 

JPC CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 
September 
21-24th Yrs 7 & 8 Careers Activities Week 
24th Dancing with the Staff 
24th  Yrs 7&8 Careers Dress Up Day 
25th Staff Only Day-FULL SCHOOL CLOSURE 
October 
10th JPC SCHOOL BALL  
12th Snr Reports issued 
12th Whanau Support Hui ï 5.30pm 
16th Yr 9 Market Day ï 1.20-2pm 
19-23rd Yr 9 Retreats compulsory attendance 
November 
6th Diwali Festival 
9th Whanau Support Hui ï 5.30pm 
10th Snr Co-curricular Prizegiving 1.00-3.00pm 
12th Leaverôs Mass  
 Senior Prizegiving/ Graduation 6.00-9.00pm 
13th Year 9 Careers Education Day 
13-17th Junior Exams 
16th NCEA & Scholarship Exams commence 
16-20th Life Education van onsite 
23rd Teacher Only Day ï JPC Community Day 
24-30th Year 10 Activity Week  
24th Year 9 Big Day Out 
26th  Year 9 óGive it a goô Careers Day 
26/27th Year 7 Beach Education 
30th Year 7 óBig Day Inô 
DECEMBER 
1st Yrs 7 & 8 CoCurricular Prizegiving 
2nd Junior End of Year Mass 
3rd Yrs 9 & 10 CoCurricular Prizegiving 
4th Junior Prizegiving / EOY Reports Issued 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ñGIVE IT A GOò DAY 
An interactive Careers Session 

The Year 9s will be having a 'Give it a Go' day on 
Thursday 26th November.   
The aim is to allow students to 'have a go' at aspects 
of different jobs in a fun, interactive way e.g. using 
wigs for hairdressing, doing some activities in the 
police physical test etc.  
How can you help? If there are any parents who 
run businesses, work for businesses, or have 
experience of jobs, who could come in and provide 
activities and information for a two hour session in 
the morning, please contact Mrs Brewer 
(sherry.brewer@jpc.school.nz ) or  
Mrs Hewitson (Sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz) 
Many thanks in anticipation. 
 

 

As the winter sports season draws to a close, please return  
all winter code sports uniforms (laundered), first aid kits, game bags and balls as soon as possible, 

for stocktaking.  
Outstanding uniforms and equipment will be invoiced to purchase uniforms for next year. Thank you 

 

PRIOR NOTICE FOR TERM 4 
YEAR 8 AQUATICS  
The first week back in term 4 will see all our Year 8 
classes participating in a two hour session of safe 
practices in an aquatic environment at the Rotorua 
Aquatics Centre. The dates for JPC are Wednesday 
14th, Thursday 15th and Friday 16th October. 
Information will go out to parents/caregivers this week 
requesting consent for students to participate in this 
programme. 
 

YEAR 7 BEACH EDUCATION AT MOUNT 
MAUNGANUI  
Advance notice to parents/caregivers that all Year 7 
classes will be attending the Surf Life Saving New 
Zealandôs Beach Education programme in November of 
this year.  
The dates are:  Friday 20th November at Omanu 

                         Thursday 26th November, at Mt  
Maunganui   

                         Friday 27th November, at Omanu 
Ms B Northey 
HOD PE/Health  E: barb.northey@jpc.school.nz  
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Both the 1st XV and U14ôs played over the weekend. The U14ôs were playing a 
semi-final against Aquinas/TWOM while the 1st XV had a local derby against WHHS. 

  
The U14ôs travelled to Aquinas to see if they could make the óbig danceô next week. 
They were missing a couple of players due to injuries and could not get the win. 
Aquinas/TWOM were the slightly bigger team and had the physical advantage.  JPC 
mistakes handed the game to Aquinas/TWOM going down 34 ï 19. Some great 
promise here and looking forward to 2021 there is some great talent coming through. 
Special mention of a brace of tries for Bradley Lawes, one from 50 metres! 

  
The 1st XV played for 5th in the BOPSS 1st Division. This local derby has been extremely close in recent encounters 
and Saturday proved no different. JPC again started slow with WHHS taking the opportunities of favourable referee 
decisions, keeping the scoreboard ticking over with penalties. WHHS took the lead into half time 12 ï 5.  
 
JPC came out after halftime and managed to play their game plan for a short period of time resulting in two tries and 
taking a 19 ï 12 lead. WHHS never gave up and with some more confusing calls from the ref, they were able to get 
some momentum scoring another try to take the score to 19 ï 17. Two great individual tries to Alex Fladgate and 
Dale Jacobs. With minutes to play JPC were on attack and looked to have the game win when WHHS managed to 
break out and get down to JPC try line. Some desperate defence from JPC had them holding out WHHS however, 
another penalty awarded to WHHS gave them field position and from the lineout they drove over the line. Questionable 
grounding of the ball with the ref siding with WHHS and awarding the try. These games are hard on the nerves! JPC 
did take the opportunity to play some of the boys that had been warming the bench all season, and there was 
encouraging signs for next season. 
  
On Sunday the JPC Rugby Community in association with Project Remembrance 
Rotorua went and assisted with the mapping of service men graves at Kauae  
Cemetery in Ngongotaha. In amongst the graves there were some timely  
reminders of how lucky we are to have the opportunities that we do. There was a  
good turnout of boys and it looks like we have completed the mapping and  
spraying of the graves for this cemetery. We will continue to support this project  
over the summer. 
Best regards 
Richard Haigh 
027 7773445 
 
 
 
 

 

JPC 

2020 
 

 

At this stage the Year 8 camp will be running regardless of being in 
Covid-19 Alert Level 1 or 2.   

 
COST / PAYMENT - YEAR 8 CAMP ï NOVEMBER 18th ï 20th  
The camp will be held at Tui Ridge Park, situated at Hamurana and will run 
from Wednesday 18th to Friday 20th November 

  
The Year 8 Camp  offers a wide range of activities for all skill levels; such as 
both indoor and outdoor rock climbing, abseiling, water slide, high ropes 
course, a giant swing, archery, flying fox, mountain biking, orienteering and 
Burma trail to name a few. 

  
The all-inclusive cost for camp this year is $245.00 per student. This includes transport, accommodation, food and 
activities. 
For ease of payment, parents are welcome to set up an automatic payment, to be completed before Friday 
23rd October. 

 
Please note that when making payment of camp fees, it is important that you use ñYr 8 Campò and ñInsert Your 
Child's Name" in the reference fields so we can find your payment in the system. Any queries around payments or use 
of school credit please contact the school accounts office. 
  
You will receive further information via email, along with some documentation for you to complete, in the near future.  
Thank you for your support of, what will no doubt be a memorable camp experience for your child. 
NB: PLEASE ENSURE YOUR EMAIL ADDRESSES ARE CORRECT ON THE SYSTEM TO ENSURE YOUR 
RECEIVE CAMP INFORMATION. PARENTS ARE ALSO ENCOURAGED TO DOWNLOAD THE FREE JPC APP 
FOR UPDATES 

Sarah Collins ï Year 8 Dean             E: sarah.collins@jpc.school.nz 

 

 

YEAR 8 

mailto:sarah.collins@jpc.school.nz


 
FOOTBALL SUCCESS FOR  JPC 
It has been an eventful couple of weeks for football at JPC, with great success for a number of our teams. 
 
Boysô 1st XI Baywide Div 2 Champions 
Over the weekend, the JPC Boysô 1st XI were crowned champions  
of the Baywide Youth Division 2 league with a thrilling 6-3 win over  
Rotorua United. The game was pretty even for the first hour, with  
the game well-balanced, but then the JPC Boys found their stride and  
put the pressure on,  comfortably coming out 6-3 winners. What has  
been so impressve this season is not only their unbeaten streak, but  
the fact that the goals have come from all over the field, with most of  
the team on the score sheet at some point in the season. The most 
impressive goal scoring record, though, has been Daniel Arasanmi,  
with a 30 goal haul over the season and Cailyn Trask with 22, as well 
as 20 assists. Nelson Howeôs 16 assists is also worth a mention, but  
the team as a whole have worked well as a unit and halted all comers. With 14 of the squad coming from Year 11, this 
team are a great prospect for the next couple of seasons. 
 
Thanks must go to Jason Trask, who has coached this group of boys over a number of years and will hopefully take 
them into the next division, where the challenges become a little trickier. 
 
Congratulations on our first bay wide success in as long as I can remember. 
 
Girlsô 1st XI Central Bay Secondary Schoolsô Championship 
Our girls have also enjoyed great success, being confirmed as winneres of the Girlsô Central Bay Secondary Schools 
Championship. Success was on hold, as games postponed earlier in the season needed to be played out after our final 
game - but the wait was worth it as the results went our way. 
Coach, Gary Benfell, has done a great job and has claimed the title for the second year in a row. This time the team 
were not only unbeaten and did not concede a single goal. 
 
Rotorua Junior League 
From our junior teams, the JPC Jaguars have been confirmed as Champions of the 13/14th Grade league, again an 
unbeaten JPC team. Harry Van der Merwe has coached the team throughout the year and drilled them to be a well-
disciplined unit. Next year, we will be looking for a Baywide challenge for this team to really test what they are made of. 
Though our other teams may not have been quite so successful, they have enjoyed the season and played with a great 
deal of heart. 
 
The JPC Kestrels found it tough going in the same league as the JPC Jaguars, but the fought on, week in week out, 
and were still fielding full teams to the end. Many thanks to Sarah Carter for organising the team and Damian Nicholls 
for coaching. 
 
The JPC Jets finished third in the 15/16th Grade league. Coaches Ben Page and Daniel Gapes, have been most 
impressed with the players attitude this year and my thanks goes out to them for the enjoyable experience they have 
mad this for the student this year. 
 
In the 11/12th grade scores and placings are not officially recorded, but the JPC Lions have enjoyed some great 
success this year and it will be interesting to keep an eye on these players as they move up the grades next year. My 
thanks to Robin Foley for coaching the team and Tamara Mutu for her management. 
 

Finally, a huge thank you to all players, parents and supporters, who have made what 
has been a difficult year into something the kids could look forward to at the weekend 
and after school on training days. 

 
Mr Stephen Bloomfield 
TiC: Football 

 

 



   
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 10s are encouraged to join our new careers group JPC Year 11 2021 on 
Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/1692818690885017 to stay updated with our careers news and events.   
 
KEY DATES 
SEPTEMBER 
23rd   Chiropractic Career Talk Rotorua http://chiropractic.ac.nz/event/chiropractic-career-talk-rotorua-3/ 
24th Rotorua Force Information Evening 6.30-7.30pm  -  1224 Arawa Street  
OCTOBER   
10th Yoobee College Open Day 
17th  Toi Ohomai Open Day - Tauranga Campus 
18th  Toi Ohomai Open Day - Rotorua Campus 
 
 More about the Open Days: 
https://www.canterbury.ac.nz/events/tours-and-events/open-days/   
https://www.wgtn.ac.nz/study/events-visits/open-day   
https://www.massey.ac.nz/massey/about-massey/events/open-days/open-days_home.cfm  

https://www.otago.ac.nz/open-days/virtual2020/   
************************************************************************************ 

TOI OHOMAI OPEN DAYS 2020! 
A fun weekend out for all the whǕnau to experience all that Toi Ohomai has to offer. 
One-on-one time with tutors, live performances, local food vendors, games and more! 

Tauranga - Saturday, 17 October 10am-2pm 
Rotorua - Sunday 18 October 10am-2pm 

 Link to Tauranga event here https://www.toiohomai.ac.nz/life/events/toi-ohomai-open-day-2020-tauranga 
Link to Rotorua event here https://www.toiohomai.ac.nz/life/events/toi-ohomai-open-day-2020-rotorua 

Facebook event link ï Tauranga https://bit.ly/3hACmpu 
Facebook event link ï Rotorua https://bit.ly/3kjaMiq 

Register now for University of Auckland's Open Day Online  - register and view the on demand content 
 https://www.opendayonline.ac.nz/Register?S=EML&C=OpenDay&utm_campaign=MKT-Events-
OpenDay%202020%20Invite%201&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua   

************************************************************************************ 
The University of Auckland Open Day Online is a series of webinars and online panel discussions that cover everything 
students and families need to know about studying with us in 2021. It is a chance to find out about the extensive range of 
programmes we offer and hear from our graduates and teaching staff about what it is like to be a student here. There will also 
be virtual tours of our campus, information about how to apply and a rundown of the scholarships students can apply for.  

************************************************************************************ 

VICTORIA UNIVERSITY OF WELLINGTON - TE HERENGA WAKA 
To support our school communities in response to the COVID-19 pandemic, our Open Day has gone fully digital to 
provide students with information about Te Herenga WakaðVictoria University of Wellington. Check out our subject 
information videos on our Study in Wellington 2021 information Series.   
https://www.wgtn.ac.nz/wellington2021/degrees-and-subjects 

************************************************************************************ 
EXPLORE THE SERIES 

Students will be able to explore the online series over the next few weeks as we will continue to add new information and 
experiences.  

************************************************************************************ 
TARGETED TRAINING AND APPRENTICESHIP FUND (TTAF) 

Fee-free vocational education and training now available in the industries experiencing high-demand for workers, including all 
apprenticeships. These are for qualifications at certificate and diploma level. Read more about it here: 

https://www.tec.govt.nz/funding/funding-and-performance/funding/fund-finder/targeted-training-and-apprenticeship-fund/   
************************************************************************************ 

PIHMS CAREER WEEK OCTOBER 2020 7 - 9 October 2020  
(2nd week of school holidays). 

PIHMS is planning for Career Week in October to go ahead; if due to COVID-19  
we have to postpone or cancel we will contact registered students and transfer to 2021  
Career Weeks (April, July or October school holidays) Or refund registered students.    
Experience PIHMS, their culture, lifestyle, education, training to see if this is where  
your future lies. Get first-hand hand tips and information about the hospitality and  
tourism industry and find out how PIHMS works. $199 per person ï everything is included 
ï Accommodation, all meals & beverages and scheduled activities. Places are limited, for students in Years 12 & 13. Apply 
here www.pihms.ac.nz/career-week.html     
PIHMS graduates have great careers and lifestyles earning good $$$ 

There are loads of different career pathways in NZ and all around the globe including hotel management, event management, 
human resources, running your own restaurant and more! 

CAREERS STAFF  
Sheryl Hewitson Careers Advisor   

E: sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz  
Jan Thompson  Careers Assistant  

E: jan.thompson@jpc.school.nz  
Rachael Hindrup Gateway Coordinator  

E: rachael.hindrup@jpc.school.nz 
 

 

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1692818690885017
http://chiropractic.ac.nz/event/chiropractic-career-talk-rotorua-3/
https://www.canterbury.ac.nz/events/tours-and-events/open-days/
https://www.wgtn.ac.nz/study/events-visits/open-day
https://www.massey.ac.nz/massey/about-massey/events/open-days/open-days_home.cfm
https://www.otago.ac.nz/open-days/virtual2020/
https://www.toiohomai.ac.nz/life/events/toi-ohomai-open-day-2020-tauranga
https://www.toiohomai.ac.nz/life/events/toi-ohomai-open-day-2020-rotorua
https://bit.ly/3hACmpu
https://bit.ly/3kjaMiq
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.opendayonline.ac.nz%2FRegister%3FS%3DEML%26C%3DOpenDay%26utm_campaign%3DMKT-Events-OpenDay%25202020%2520Invite%25201%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3DEloqua%26fbclid%3DIwAR0Yid2NzvpmFTRwiVwhRu3BrE6QrKdN5DNG5qLJ7apKs8CLqKUJeT9nQgI&h=AT0cHZhnNOngOJv-d73JX3qSh4Efc9y-FMwI6XA8FakR2iMZ1rpqNVjqEpnhLPOk3Q5oJIw8G21yk5aw2RSAqt2pGJVsTyHj2KiuiyH56d18WMwOhbO9NnrIo-U7hDcKCQ&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0yO4HdG0Msp1w2DBEyx_j-E22REjchUWvzVzf_3uuDZSzeYqEuWJAHAPP14R5bEZNaUPT7OG31JyU_iKLCtfR4SSwuh9xm5mBuya6AAKgVq0WPxLaki3kaufhEzq_M5Aj83GM3ddMh-PInwwAhqMysX1QdOlLFl11NdeiCFENIU8AZMYutWGxErmCMYx942PG-IswnDhqu9w
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.opendayonline.ac.nz%2FRegister%3FS%3DEML%26C%3DOpenDay%26utm_campaign%3DMKT-Events-OpenDay%25202020%2520Invite%25201%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3DEloqua%26fbclid%3DIwAR0Yid2NzvpmFTRwiVwhRu3BrE6QrKdN5DNG5qLJ7apKs8CLqKUJeT9nQgI&h=AT0cHZhnNOngOJv-d73JX3qSh4Efc9y-FMwI6XA8FakR2iMZ1rpqNVjqEpnhLPOk3Q5oJIw8G21yk5aw2RSAqt2pGJVsTyHj2KiuiyH56d18WMwOhbO9NnrIo-U7hDcKCQ&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT0yO4HdG0Msp1w2DBEyx_j-E22REjchUWvzVzf_3uuDZSzeYqEuWJAHAPP14R5bEZNaUPT7OG31JyU_iKLCtfR4SSwuh9xm5mBuya6AAKgVq0WPxLaki3kaufhEzq_M5Aj83GM3ddMh-PInwwAhqMysX1QdOlLFl11NdeiCFENIU8AZMYutWGxErmCMYx942PG-IswnDhqu9w
https://www.opendayonline.ac.nz/Register?S=PRNT&C=OpenDay
https://studentrecruitment.cmail19.com/t/y-l-ukchyy-iyydjddrhi-t/
Study%20in%20Wellington%202021%20information%20Series
https://www.wgtn.ac.nz/wellington2021/degrees-and-subjects
https://studentrecruitment.cmail19.com/t/y-l-ukchyy-iyydjddrhi-i/
https://www.tec.govt.nz/funding/funding-and-performance/funding/fund-finder/targeted-training-and-apprenticeship-fund/
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.pihms.ac.nz%2Fcareer-week.html%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2iMIKF2YBwFlZyRjFxladG_YxYaKq9jbn9zUgPyoCj8vNvXQDCjhPXm_c&h=AT3tLKoPeqEf6MEYMYab92iU44c4dVppCnYXo3_knuXyLTknYGcqkSfYiozuQOpa2DuhKhvOTT6N88fjBlEkpHrBPGV6iW3AcmsQYMB09YLc6lXC_SOsQJaYAGA8t3QPQw&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2mtcZQ06U-xdgrIOt4RBytFzx5BwqZNjckdmQk_nJSptn0p4jQHWsilrd5YM43eRJ8DhqkVxGNiPasxF8kImS_sAPSISTU5-GzxTOA7uz7ldJkSJWD_VaGiVTPb-H39lxFpNHzHYz4S-a9fg2-U7EDSM62LSrLgDO2S6dsHf5tVc4
mailto:sheryl.hewitson@jpc.school.nz
mailto:jan.thompson@jpc.school.nz
mailto:rachael.hindrup@jpc.school.nz


 
 ñHANDS ON OTAGOò SUMMER RESEARCH PROGRAMME ï CURRENT YEAR 11 & 12S APPLY NOW!  
Hands On Otago is a fantastic week-long opportunity being held 10-15 January 2021 for students to gain hands-on 
experience on what researchers do and get a taste of University life over the summer holidays. 
  
Each summer, Otago hosts around 400 students from schools across New Zealand for this popular programme, where 
students get to participate in research and experience life on a campus ï including staying at a residential college. This 
opportunity is open to all students, including internationals. 
  
Each morning students participate in a Research Project in one University department. There are 30 research projects 
across our divisions of humanities, business, science and health sciences to choose from. In the afternoons, the 
students join the ñSnackò sessions and have a small taste of a variety of other research activities, introducing 
participants to the exciting diversity of research and its practical applications.  This learning programme is then balanced 
by a variety of social and recreational activities in the afternoons and evenings. The cost for the week-long programme 
is $675 (covering accommodation, food, activities, course material, transport to and from Dunedin airport or bus 
terminal). 
  
With many international students unable to return home over the summer break due to border restrictions, this is a 
wonderful opportunity for international students due to start Year 12 and 13 in 2021 to be part of a week-long research 
adventure at Otago. Application details are found here. 
  
The deadline to apply for Hands On Otago is 27 September. 

************************************************************************************ 

 
Scholarship guide continues to grow, with more scholarships added! 
MoneyHub, a consumer finance website, has published a guide to hundreds of 
scholarships for any student planning to start university in 2021. The  
comprehensive list includes scholarships offered by every university as well as  

those specifically available to local students. A list of privately-funded, Maori, Pacific and International university 
scholarships completes the list. 
 
Applications close throughout the year, with tens of millions of dollars available. MoneyHub has also published a list of 
tips for scholarship success. For more details and to find suitable scholarships, visit the MoneyHub Scholarship page 
 
MoneyHub has updated its comprehensive directory of student jobs. With 50+ well-known employers listed and links to 
their student job application details, getting a part-time job is a lot easier with this 
guide: https://www.moneyhub.co.nz/student-jobs.html   
They've also prepared a concise checklist for Year 13 students finishing school at the end of this year. This will be 
valuable to students all over New Zealand https://www.moneyhub.co.nz/year-13-checklist.html   

************************************************************************************ 

As Scholarships open we will get the information out to you. Students are reminded to click 
on the GivMe logo on our school website https://jpc.school.nz/our-school/careers-
gateway/scholarships/ to access the NZ wide scholarship 
database. This is free. 
 

************************************************************************************ 
 
TOI OHOMAI 2021 Scholarships are now OPEN, all details are on the link below including the closing dates for all 
scholarships.  https://toiohomai.ac.nz/services/fees-and-finance/scholarships 

************************************************************************************ 

GENEROSITY NZ (SCHOLARSHIPS) have made changes to their digital search facility for funding information i.e 

scholarships. To access please click on the GivMe logo on the Scholarships page of our school website. 
Tips for using GivMe: 
- Sign up for Generosity by clicking on the above link, and entering your student email address and a password.  
- You will be sent a confirmation email, which must be clicked on to return to the platform (sometimes this email ends up 
in the junk folder, so check).  
-Once you are in to the portal, click on the givME logo to go to the search options for scholarships.  
-This platform can be used across devices and off-site from the school using this log-in.   
-Any questions see Rachael in Careers 
 

************************************************************************************ 
STUDYLINK Studylink helps students make informed choices about their student finance, how to apply for it and 

manage it online. Follow this link for help with what you need to do when you are starting to study: 

https://www.studylink.govt.nz/starting-study/ 
************************************************************************************ 

 

 

 

https://www.otago.ac.nz/hands-on-at-otago/about/index.html
https://www.otago.ac.nz/hands-on-at-otago/activities/projects/index.html
https://www.otago.ac.nz/hands-on-at-otago/activities/projects/index.html
https://www.otago.ac.nz/hands-on-at-otago/application/index.html
https://moneyhub.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4f800e30216ca638abfe3a711&id=65703085ae&e=5ed55df6a2
https://moneyhub.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4f800e30216ca638abfe3a711&id=fc928190ed&e=5ed55df6a2
https://moneyhub.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4f800e30216ca638abfe3a711&id=578bae0cc1&e=f70a3f6e90
https://jpc.school.nz/our-school/careers-gateway/scholarships/
https://jpc.school.nz/our-school/careers-gateway/scholarships/
https://toiohomai.ac.nz/services/fees-and-finance/scholarships
https://www.studylink.govt.nz/starting-study/


 

$10K SCHOLARSHIP AND ACCOMMODATION GUARANTEE AT THE UNIVERSITY OF OTAGO 
All international students who are currently in New Zealand and who are offered admission for semester 1 2021 to 
start Bachelorôs studies for the first time at a New Zealand University will receive a Vice Chancellorôs Scholarship for 
International Students valued at NZD $10,000. This scholarship offer also includes a guaranteed place in 
University accommodation, either in an Otago residential college or a UniFlat (subject to a satisfactory reference and 
completing an accommodation application). 
  
This scholarship and accommodation guarantee offer is in recognition of the additional challenges international students 
are facing this year, particularly with international students unable to make a return trip to visit their families back home 
over the summer, and in support of their decision to stay in the country as they prepare to commence university studies 
in New Zealand in 2021.    
  

¶ Please note that the residential college applications close on 30 September so Year 13 international 

students need to start their Otago admission application now (if they have not already) and to submit an 
accommodation application now to ensure they keep this option open to them. A confidential reference is 
required from your school to support the college application ï this is also due by 30 September at the latest. 

¶ If international students made an application for one of the University of Otago Entrance 
Scholarships (applications closed on 15 August), they will also be eligible and considered for those 
prestigious awards (which have a value of up to $35,000+) and if successful would receive the scholarship of 
highest value. 

¶ Students should go ahead and apply for accommodation now and arrange for the ñcommon confidential 
reference formò to be completed and submitted by an appropriate staff by 30 September.   

 
 

OBOP is delighted to announce that we are all go for the 2020 Rotorua MTB 
Rogaine Series!  ENTRIES ARE NOW OPEN HERE. 

https://entero.co.nz/evento.php?eventName=mtbrs-2020 
 
The Rogaine Series will consist of two 90 minute mountain bike rogaines - 
27 September and 11 October.  These can be done as an individual or in a 
team.  Start and finish from the main Waipa car park. 

You are strongly encouraged to pre-enter to guarantee yourself a spot and save the extra on-the-day entry fee. 
Online entries will close at midnight the Thursday before each event. 
 
We will be running this event which special protocols to meet the requirements of Alert Level 2.  You will need to 
select one of two possible start waves - these are available on a first-come first-served basis.  A cap of 100 is on 
each start wave, and pre-entries will take priority over on-the-day entries.  Please also note the other Covid-19 Alert 
Level 2 protocols noted on the website. 
 
For all the event details, entry fees, and Covid19 protocols check out the OBOP website. 

 

 

https://www.otago.ac.nz/accommodation/apply-for-accommodation/application-process/index.html
https://www.otago.ac.nz/accommodation/apply-for-accommodation/application-process/index.html
http://e.groupspaces.com/click/9nwlp-1mk20-10g19ijtey?u=https%3A%2F%2Fentero.co.nz%2Fevento.php%3FeventName%3Dmtbrs-2020
http://e.groupspaces.com/click/9nwlp-1mk20-10g19ijtey?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.obop.org.nz%2Frotorua-mtb-rogaine-series1.html
http://e.groupspaces.com/click/9nwlp-1mk20-10g19ijtey?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.obop.org.nz%2Frotorua-mtb-rogaine-series1.html


 DRIVERS LICENSING 2020 COURSE DATES 
9am-2pm. $85 per course  

Oct-13-14-15 
Nov-3-4-5 

Nov ς 17-18-19 
Dec-15-16-17 

Course covers:  
Test questions in an easy format, Vehicle scenarios ς who 
gives way, Key Road, Safety issues, Legal responsibilities, 
what to expect at the test, Road Safety Laws and 
Regulations, Online AA tests 

Contact: Lillian Emery 027 411-4104  
(A registered supplier to WINZïenquire if you require assistance) 

  

 
 

  

Driver Directions is a 
FREE practical driving 
day course to help 
young drivers who 
have their Learners or 
Restricted drivers 
licence develop their  

skills in a safe off-road environment under the watchful 
eye of their parent/caregiver. 
 
Young drivers are guided through a variety of skill 
based activities such as: 

¶ Braking 

¶ Parking, reversing and low speed maneuvers 

¶ Emergency reactions/awareness 

¶ Stopping distances 

¶ Crash avoidance / hazard detection 

¶ Vehicle maintenance 
Proposed dates for the rest of 2020 are: 

¶ Tuesday 1 & Wednesday 2 December 
To register and find out more information go to 
www.rotorualakescouncil.nz/driverdirections  
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.rotorualakescouncil.nz/driverdirections

